

TOWN OF HUDSON

Highway Department





Hudson, New Hampshire 03051

603/886-6018 Fax 603/594-1143



HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE

AGENDA

December 1, 2021

BOS MEETING ROOM 8:00 AM

Members:

Police Chief - Bill Avery

Fire Chief – Rob Buxton

Public Works Director –Jess Forrence, Chairman

Town Engineer – Elvis Dhima

Planning Board Representative – Brian Groth

Old Business:

none

New Business:

2-way stop sign request at McCrady Drive and York Drive.

October 23,2021

Dec 1st

Judith Vankleef 3 Mccrady Drive Hudson, NH 03051

Jesse Forrence
Highway Department
Constitution Ave.
Hudson, NH 03051

Attn: Jesse Forrence:

I have personally left 2 messages at your office regarding the need to repave York Drive. The road is only getting worse. Neighbors have frequently patched up the potholes; the town has done so several times, But this is only a "band-aid". Please consider doing our road before it gets any worse. My other request is for a 2-way stop sign; one would be leaving Mccrady Drive(right at the corner). The other stop sign would be at the corner of York Drive which intersects Mccrady Drive. Since extending York Drive and having 3 new houses built on this new extension, my neighbors and I have had some serious concerns regarding excessive speed and lack of consideration for oncoming traffic coming onto York Road from Bockes Rd. There have been some close calls. I don't want to have anyone get hurt, let alone result in a fatality.

Please consider seriously consider these requests. I can be reached on my cell 978-335-4800

Sincerely,

Judith Vankleef

Dudith Vom Kleef